
• The Let's Connect North Dundas website was launched as our online community 
engagement platform.

• Continuous updates were made to Township facilities to meet AODA requirements.
• Work continued at the Hallville Community Park.
• The Van Camp Cenotaph was restored and revitalized, and a rededication ceremony 

was held on October 22nd.
• The Cayer Road Bridge was completed.
• The Barkley Road Bridge on Nation Valley Road was replaced.
• The reconstruction and widening of Fawcett Road was completed.
• Asphalt paving completed on various roads throughout the Township.
• North Dundas Fire Services continued to successfully meet training requirements.
• The Food Cycler Pilot Program was a success, with participants seeing a decrease of 

half a bag of garbage per week. 100% of participants plan to continue using the 
product.

• Completed the Environmental Assessment for the new well site. Once constructed
(estimated 2025), the new well site will increase the water supply to both Winchester 
and Chesterville.

• Completed the Main Street Pumping station project, which increased the capacity from 
3 litres/second to 46 litres/second, allowing for further development in Winchester.

• Completed the Main Street Force Main and Gravity Sewer, which will assist in reducing 
back ups and sewer overflows.

• Dundas Manor obtained their Building Permit and Site Plan Control approval. The sod 
turning ceremony took place on December 15th.

• The Local Business Expo was relaunched after a 3-year hiatus.
• Wellings of Winchester completed and opened their clubhouse.

2023: A Year in Review

Township of North Dundas

213 Fire Calls 271 Building Permits 1,840 Building 
Inspections Completed 

26 Council 
Meetings

Highlights of the Year
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